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SEMO Amateur Radio Club  

P.O.Box 98      Jackson, Mo 63755     August 2010  
   
   
   

Officers:  
   

Ernie Chiles, W0RMS                          President                     chiles@showme.net  

John Frye, WJ0U                                  1st VP                           wj0u@att.net  

Phil Nash, AC0IB                                 2nd VP                          ldnash@hotmail.com  
Patty Chiles, AC0CU                            Secretary                     chiles@showme.net  
Irma Frye, N0JPJ                                 Treasurer                    wj0u@att.net  
Joe Lorberg, WA0ZNI                          Trustee                        lorbergco@sbcglobal.net  
Karen Brewington, KD0JMO               Newsletter                  

karenbrewington@sbcglobal.net  
  

   
   

Meetings:  

The Southeast Missouri Amateur Radio Club, W0QMF, meets the first Monday of every 

month at 7:00 PM (Ragchew starts around 6:30 PM).  Meetings are in the Emergency 

Preparedness County Office Building, on the Courthouse Square in Jackson, Mo 

   

   

Next Meeting Date:  

The next business meeting will be held September 6th, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the 
basement of the Cape Girardeau County Office Building.  

   

  

   

ARRL Volunteer Examinations  

ARRL VE testing sessions are held after each monthly meeting for those interested in 

obtaining or upgrading an Amateur Radio License.  The fee for testing is $15.00. Positive 

Identification Required  

For more information, contact Phil Nash, AC0IB 



   

Contests  

   
ARRL 10 GHz and Up Contest – 0600 local, Aug 21 to 2400 local, Aug 22  

North American QSO Party, SSB – 1800Z, Aug 21 to 0600Z, Aug 22 

   
   
   
   
   

Birthdays  

   
Dave Golightly, KC0LIW                                  August 25  
Steve Hay, KD7EV                                           August 25  
   
   
   
  

   
   

Southeast Missouri Amateur Radio Club  

Minutes of August 2, 2010  
   
   
The monthly meeting of the Southeast Missouri Amateur Radio Club was called to order 
on Monday, August 2, 2010, at 1900 by President Ernie Chiles, WØRMS, with 25 
members and 2 guests present.  
   
Minutes of the last meeting were read by Secretary Patty Chiles, ACØCU, and were 
approved as read.   
   
Treasurer Irma Frye, NØJPJ, reported no activity for the bank account, so it remains at 
$2529.75.  The treasurer’s report was approved as read.  
   
Old Business  
   
John Frye, WJØU, reported that he wrote letters of thanks to KMHM and KZIM Zimmer 
Radio and sent a $1 check to Zimmer Radio.  
   
Dick Knaup, KDØBSP, reported that he, Phil Nash, and Ernie Chiles attended the 
FEMA Region 7 two-day workshop for communication in preparation for the NLE that 
will take place in 2011, and that ham radio was stressed during the workshop.  He said 
that computer-generated scenarios suggest that Cape Girardeau would fare better than 
expected in a major earthquake.  He will be distributing badges to volunteers who will 
actually help in an emergency, but not for those who just want to sightsee.  There will be 
a tabletop exercise meeting in October 2010 and a communication exercise in February 
2011.  
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Ernie Chiles, WØRMS, reported that the club’s equipment that is stored at River Radio’s 
Illinois facility must be removed before August 26.  It consists of two 4-foot diameter 
spools of hardline.  Bob Seabaugh, KAØQCK, moved that any club member willing to 
remove the hardline could keep it to sell.  Phil Nash, ACØIB, seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed, and Robert Loos, KDØLZN, volunteered to take it.  
   
Because no one brought a list of club equipment being stored at his/her home, the club 
equipment master list issue was tabled until the September meeting.  
   
Ernie Chiles, WØRMS, reminded everyone that Tom Keene, WX9N, will be holding a 
general class in mid-September.  
   
New Business  
   
Larry Ford, NØRIC, and Curtis Roach, WB4NMG, from the Bootheel club, gave a short 
presentation.  Larry is the District Emergency Coordinator for the ARES (Amateur 
Radio Emergency Service) program; Curtis is the Assistant Section Manager; Phil Nash, 
ACØIB, is the Cape Girardeau County Coordinator; Tom Keene, WX9N, is the Assistant 
in Cape Girardeau County; and Darryl Finney, KBØZKR, is the Scott County 
Coordinator as well as the Assistant for the District Emergency Coordinator.   
   
Larry said that they are hoping to get an APRS node on Clark Mountain for trials.  He 
also said that they are holding a luncheon meeting at the Hickory Log in Dexter, 
tentatively scheduled for September 18.  All amateurs in the Bootheel area are invited for 
the Dutch lunch with meeting to follow.  Curtis said to be sure to vote in the upcoming 
election for Section Manager.   
   
Phil explained that the goal is to organize an ARES group in this area under the 
leadership of EOC Dick Knaup, KDØBSP.  He asked for an affirmative vote to sponsor 
ARES by name, and he also had applications for anyone wanting to volunteer their 
service for ARES.  John Clark, WØAVQ, moved that the club sponsor a local ARES 
group, and Bob Seabaugh, KAØQCK, seconded the motion; the motion passed.  
   
Bob Seabaugh, KAØQCK, reported that the Red Cross has asked for amateur volunteers 
in the event of a major emergency.  Those would be assigned from the ARES group.  
Larry Ford, NØRIC, said that local ARES would notify MAT (Mutual Assistance Teams 
that are drawn nationwide) if we run short of local manpower.  
   
After a discussion on getting the club newsletter via e-mail, Penny Wheeler, KDØGXZ, 
moved that it be put on a Yahoo group.  Linda Nash, KDØGUM, seconded the motion; 
the motion passed.  
   
Phil Nash, ACØIB, commented on the lack of a signature on the editorial in the last 
newsletter, at which time John Clark, WØAVQ, quit and left the room.  Karen 
Brewington, KDØJMO, volunteered to be the new newsletter editor.  
   
Ernie Chiles, WØRMS, noted that in the editorial it was mentioned that the club owns 
the 440 repeater, which is not true.  Ernie bought the repeater from Morris Haman, and 
the paperwork was witnessed by John Frye, WJØU.  
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The August meeting of the Southeast Missouri Amateur Radio Club was adjourned at 
2005.  
             
Respectfully submitted,  
   
Patty Chiles  
Secretary, SEMO ARC  
   
   

  

   

News To Use:  
   
Thanks to the club for its unanimous approval of the motion by John Clark that 

SEMOARC sponsor the ARES Emergency communications effort in Cape Girardeau 

County.  We had seven people sign up at the club meeting and I have had at least 6 

people express interest since then.   Anyone who wants more information may call me 

at 243-4858 or catch me on Joe’s net at 6:30 or 7:00 pm.  
   
All Hams are invited to a lunch meeting at the Hickory Log at Dexter, Saturday, 

September 18 at 1:30 pm.  (Dutch Treat)  A program dealing with Emergency 

Operations will be presented by Keith Smith of the DNR and EPA at Madison County.  
   
Ernie has asked that we look into ‘Transmitter’ or ‘Fox-hunting’ this fall.  This may be 

combined with some hot chili afterward.  
   
73  
Phil, AC0IB  
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